
STAFF REPORT

Date: November 13, 2024

To: Mayor and City Council

Through: Jackie Bryant, Interim City Manager

Subject:   Staff Report (For Possible Action): Discussion and potential appointment of 
Kathleen Teipner as the City of Reno Citizen Representative to the Technical 
Review Committee of the Washoe County HOME Consortium.

From: Mikki Huntsman, City Clerk

Department: City Clerk

Summary:
The individual jurisdictions of the Washoe County HOME Consortium are responsible for filling 
their jurisdiction’s technical and non-technical staff vacancies on the Technical Review 
Committee (TRC). Staff recommends the appointment of Kathleen Teipner to this committee.

Alignment with Strategic Plan:
Governance and Organizational Effectiveness

Previous Council Action:
There is no recent Council action relevant to this item.

Financial Implications:
None at this time.

Legal Implications:
Legal review completed for compliance with City procedures and Nevada law.

Recommendation:
Staff recommends Council appoint Kathleen Teipner as the City of Reno citizen representative to 
the Technical Review Committee of the Washoe County HOME Consortium. 

Proposed Motion:
I move to appoint _____ to the Technical Review Committee of the Washoe County HOME 
Consortium.
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Attachments:

WASHOE COUNTY HOME CONSORTIUM TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 
ROSTER 
TEIPNER, KATHLEEN APPLICATION FOR WASHOE COUNTY HOME CONSORTIUM 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMITTEE (WARD 1) 


